



 Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen Parish Council
Minutes of an Ordinary Meeting of the above named Parish Council held on 8th January 2015 at Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen Village Hall
Present  
Cllrs: R Chitty, P Hollox, J Morton, P Smith (Chairman), G Spicer
Clerk – S Goodwin                                                              3 members of the public and Cllr B Long (CC)
134/14 
Accept apologies for absence 
J Anderson, D Coles,S Crumpler, B Dent,
135/14 
Minutes of meetings held on 11 December
Having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed
136/14  
Declarations of interest on agenda items.
Cllr. P Smith declared a pecuniary interest in planning application 15/00001/F 3 Stow Road
137/14 
Public Speaking
Information was given on available funding for developing employment, communications and business in the area, formal withdrawal of incinerator application took place on 8 January, NCC had not responded to letter concerning grups and verges.
138/14 
Matters arising 
Letter responding to PC response received from a 2015 General Election candidate stating that he is unable to organise a meeting of all candidates
139/14 
Correspondence  received – for information only

a
Thank you card received from School for PC changing location of its December meeting
140/14 
Highways – 

a
Clerk received list of highway and lighting repairs needed and will pass them to relevant authorities including chasing response to letter concerning verges and drainage grups
b
Some repairs had been carried out from list sent after December meeting including tidying up of Mill Road/Stow Road pavement and gutter and clearing of sign in Stow Road.  Foldgate Lane has also been cleared after farmer contacted by NCC
141/14 
Speedwatch
No checks have been done in the past month but will hopefully take place in the coming month
142/14 
Community Emergency Plan 
Template was given to councilors for consideration. Councillors to contact Cllr Spicer with any comments.   Matter to be on February and APM agendas with advance notice to be given in the form of a flyer at the same time APM is publicized.  Donation to Eagre News will be made as they have agreed to deliver the flyer with the Spring Edition.  Cllr Spicer will write an article about the CEP to be included in the issue.
143/14 
Cemetery
A request for a headstone on a cremation plot had been received and as this was the first time a headstone had been requested in this area, the clerk sought advice from the PC.  Discussion took place as to whether headstones in this area are to be granted considering possible problems with maintenance.  It was noted that 2 crosses are already in this area and are taller than proposed headstone.  These needed no permission as they are removable although they do have name plates on them.   It was agreed that headstones will be allowed in this area providing they do not exceed the 18” square plot and are not more than 18” high.  Cemetery price list to be amended accordingly.
144/14  
Defibrillator 
Defibrillator used by First Responder in the village was found abandoned in an empty property.  Repairs were necessary and consideration was given to bringing the unit back into use in the village.  Costings and some advice had been obtained by the clerk and it was suggested that £1500 would need to be budgeted for 2015/2016.  This was agreed.  Clerk to obtain defibrillator in order for its condition to be assessed and spokesman from Heartbeat to be invited to address councilors before February meeting.

145/14 
Annual Parish Meeting
It was agreed that the APM will be held before the April meeting of the PC.  Community Emergency Plan to be on the agenda and also Neighbourhood Planning meeting to be publicized.
146/14  
PCSO Share Funding
Part funding of a PCSO at an annual cost of £16000plus was discussed and dismissed as an inappropriate expenditure of parish funds.
147/14  
Planning 
a
15/00001/f  3 Stow Road Magdalen
As with previous similar application it was again agreed that PC should oppose the application on the following grounds 
a        Proximity of river and increased habitation in a bungalow creating possible risk to life in case of flooding
b        Access to highway with increased number of cars.  No precedence for this number of vehicles exiting/entering at this point 
c        Removal of trees and possible change to water table due to water not being taken up by roots
d        Very cramped location, detrimental to neighbouring properties including possible loss of light and privacy
b 
14/01828/f 43 Stow Road, Magdalen  This plan was supported by the PC with the comment that it will be a visual asset to the village
c 
Considered proposed Site Allocations and Development Management Policies and agreed with KLBC 
recommendation that land opposite 43 Stow Road be allocated for 10 Affordable Housing units.  No comment to be sent
148/14 
Finance – 
a
Accepted accounts to January 1st

b 
There were no cheques to be signed
c
Consideration to budget items was given and a sum was included to assist with repairing the defibrillator.


After careful consideration it was agreed that the Precept for 2015/2016 be set at £14482, the same as 2014/2015
149/14 
Councillors concerns and agenda items for next meeting –information only 
Speedwatch, emergency plan, to be on next agenda
150/14 
Public speaking
Suggestion for defibrillator storage location and security lock made, approval of not funding PCSO, volunteers for Community Emergency Plan
151/14  
Confirm date of next meeting – 12 February at Magdalen Village Hall
Meeting closed at 8.50pm
Chairman ………………………………………………….   

Date …………………………………..

